


1. STAFF REPORTS /ITEMS REQUIRING IMMEDIATE ATTENTION

BROKEN ARROW

Where opportunity lives




To: Michael Spurgeon, City Manager
From: Brandon C. Berryhill, Deputy Chief of Police 7 &ZZ /L//'
Date: July7, 2017

Re: Calls for Service

Attached please find:

o BAPD Calls for Service Reports — May 2017 & June 2017
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To:
Ce:

From:

Date:

City Council

Michael Spurgeon, City Manager

Kenny Schwab, Assistant City Manager — Operations
Michael W. Skates, Development Services Directo:
July 7, 2017

Development Services Report

Comprehensive Plan — After the City advertised a Request for Proposal (RFP) to update
the City’s Comprehensive Plan, eight (8) consulting firms submitted a proposal. At least
30 firms had submitted a letter of intent for this project and several firms combined their
expertise to submit the final proposal. Four consulting teams were selected to be
interviewed.
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Comprehensive Plan Project. After a full day of interviews, the selection committee
decided to enter into negotiations with Halff & Associates; a 650 employee company that
has an office in Oklahoma City and is headquartered in the Ft. Worth area. Discussion
and negotiation with this firm commenced on July 6, 2017. It is anticipated that a contract
agreement will be presented to Council for approval in August.

Downtown Residential Overlay — The second public meeting of the Downtown Overlay
District was attended by approximately 80 residents on May 31, 2017. Three separate
stakeholder and staff meetings were also conducted by the consulting team and staff on
May 31% and June 1%, The consultants received several comments and suggestions and
are working on the third draft of the Design Standards document. This draft document is
to be received by July 10", Subsequently, it will be presented to the City Council,
Planning Commission and the Downtown Advisory Board in July and August, 2017.

Stoney Creek Hotel and Conference Center — The hotel and conference center
construction is advancing toward a soft opening in September and grand opening in early
December. All phases of construction have been designed and bid. Most recently, the
final two site packages were bid and awarded. The landscape package was bid and Voy
construction received the award and Site Package Phase III, Part B was bid and Paragon
received the award. Part B is the southeast entry, retaining wall, final asphalt surface
layer and striping.

The contract between the City and Stoney Creek utilized $5.55 million in Vision funds.
The landscaping will be covered and approximately $80,000 of the Phase IIl, Part B. The
remainder of the site work of Part B will be paid by Stoney Creek.
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Development Services Weekly Report
July 7,2017

I would be more than happy to schedule time if you would like to tour the hotel and
conference center.

. Permits — The first 6 months of the vear has been very strong for commercial and
residential permits in the City. We have issued 71 commercial permits through June
compared to 154 through the same time last year (increase difference due to several
multi-family facilities). We have issued 278 new residential permits through June
compared to the 193 through the same time last year.
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